December 5, 2017
Patrick and Julie Stowe
401 Brady Point Road

Signal Mountain, Tennessee 37377
Ms. Maeghan Jones, President
Community Foundation of Greater Chattanooga, Inc.

1270 Market Street

Chattanooga, TN 37402





     Letter of Instruction
Dear Maeghan:
This letter is to inform you and your successors that we have completed a will naming the Community Foundation of Greater Chattanooga, Inc. as a charitable beneficiary after the death of the second of us to die, and to make suggestions as to the use of those funds.   As you are aware the Community Foundation holds our donor-advised fund, the Stowe Family Fund. In addition, Julie currently serves on the Board of the Foundation as well as Chair of the Program Committee, two roles that have provided great meaning and fulfilment in her life.  We are both deeply committed to the Foundation’s mission to encourage giving and inspire action to improve lives in our community. 

Our giving is motivated by deep gratitude for the talents, opportunities and resources that have been shared with us and a desire to share these gifts with others through our philanthropy. We want to live our values of compassion, relationships, responsibility, and servant leadership through our current and legacy giving, and create a meaningful impact on those in the community who struggle due to poverty and lack of opportunities and support.  

Over time, we want to involve our children – George, Cora and Carr - in our philanthropy and create avenues for them to participate in our family’s philanthropic legacy as well as opportunities to define their own philanthropic approach as they become adults. 
Field of Interest Fund

We request that 60% of the gift received by the Community Foundation along with whatever funds remain in the Stowe Family Fund donor-advised fund be contributed to the Stowe Family Fund and that Emily Tafel (friend), Martha Proutt (friend), Gina Mitch (friend), Elizabeth Stanley (Julie’s sister), Blair Sumrall (Patrick’s sister), Harold Stowe (Patrick’s father) and the President of the Community Foundation serve as the initial advisors. Any of the aforementioned advisors may decline to serve at any time and for any reason. The advisors do not have the authority to expand the committee nor to replace any of its members.  When each of our children reaches the age of eighteen (18) we intend for them to join the advisory committee. Our intention is that, ultimately, our children will comprise the Committee along with the President of the Community Foundation, and that they will make funding decisions together guided by our values and vision. (See Exhibit A: Julie and Patrick Stowe, Vision, Values and Mission.) After the last of our three children passes, we intend for the Community Foundation to continue to steward the fund in accordance with our wishes. 
It is our intention that the Stowe Family Fund make grants on an annual basis in accordance with the Community Foundation Board approved spending policy and that gifts from the fund support organizations and programs that:

· Provide support, protection and care for vulnerable and underserved children. This may include organizations like Chambliss Center for Children where Julie served on the board;

· Create bright futures for disadvantaged children by removing barriers and opening pathways of opportunity.  This may include scholarships like Together We Can, which provides financial support and coaching for low-income first generation students or Chambliss Center for Children’s program that supports foster children who “age out” of the foster care system but are not ready to live on their own.  

· Help impoverished families and individuals avoid crises or homelessness by offering services and support that “bridges the gap.”  These services must be provided with compassion and dignity.  This could include organizations like Metropolitan Ministries which worked with families displaced by the Superior Creek Lodge (a local motel) closing to help them find alternative housing and support. 
· Help families move out of poverty and improve their lives by creating opportunities for education, jobs, and other pathways toward mobility.

Donor Advised Fund
In addition to involving our children in the stewardship of our family’s philanthropic legacy through the Stowe Family Fund, we recognize that each of our children will each have a unique philanthropic vision which is informed by their own experiences and we encourage them to bring that vision to life through their giving. It is with that intention that we ask the Community Foundation to contribute 8% of the Field of Interest Fund, not to exceed $1,000,000, to create a donor-advised fund in each of our children’s names – George, Cora and Carr - when he or she turns 28 years of age. George’s fund will be created first since he is the oldest. Consequently, we ask that the Foundation “true up” Cora and Carr’s gifts when Carr reaches 28, if necessary, to ensure that each child receives an equal amount. 
Outright Gifts


Finally, we ask the following distributions, which equal 40% of the total gift to the Community Foundation, be made as soon as is practically possible after the Foundation receives the gift: 
Fund for Chattanooga at the Community Foundation of Greater Chattanooga        10%


(Julie Stowe served as Program Chair for this Committee 2017-2018)

Wofford College - for scholarships for indigent students 


           10%

(Julie Stowe’s Alma Mater) 

Washington & Lee – for scholarships for indigent students



10% 



(Patrick Stowe’s Alma Mater) 


Coastal Carolina University 





  

 5% 

(Where Julie’s mother served as a professor) 

Friendship Foundation Fund at the Waccammaw Community Foundation          
 5%


(A fund created by Patrick’s parents) 

We recognize that over time the above requests may become impractical or uneconomical.  If for any reason, the above requests are not possible to be made in an effective and efficient manner, then the Board of Directors of The Community Foundation of Greater Chattanooga, Inc. shall have the sole discretion to change such payouts, staying as close as possible to the original wishes of the two of us as donors.

This letter supersedes all other letters of instruction which we may have issued concerning these funds.

_________________________________
Julie Stowe
_________________________________

Patrick Stowe




________________________________________





Maeghan Jones, President

Community foundation of Greater Chattanooga, Inc



